----Original Message-----

From: Roger Drummond < jandrdrummond@yahoo.co.uk>

Sent: 31 January 2023 16:46

To: Town Clerk <info@wem.gov.uk> Subject: Item for future meeting

Hello Penny

Further to our conversation please find below my draft request for an item aimed at improving people's self awareness of their own safety when using the pavements and streets of Wem.

" I believe there is a need to refresh the public's awareness to their responsibility to take care and consideration when using the streets and pavements of Wem.

Too often we see youths riding bikes "no handed" whilst looking at their phone, frequently on the pavement, or pedestrians so entranced by their phone that the walk like zombies unaware of any hazards in their way or other pedestrians.

Similarly, some members of the public make poor decisions when selecting where to cross the road making long diagonal walks across broad junctions like the level crossing and not using the zebras and pelican provided."

I wish to propose that the Town Council organise a meeting to discuss this matter in more detail with invited representatives from Wem Police, Officers from Shropshire Council with Road Safety responsibilities and representatives of Thomas Adams and St Peter's School. "